
   STATE OF ILLINOIS  
HEALTH FACILITIES AND SERVICES REVIEW BOARD 

 

   525 WEST JEFFERSON ST.   •   SPRINGFIELD, ILLINOIS 62761 •(217) 782-3516 FAX:  (217) 785-4111 
 
June 6, 2019 
 
Charles Sheets, Attorney 
Polsinelli PC 
150 North Riverside Plaza, Suite 3000  
Chicago, Illinois 60606 
 
Re: Declaratory Ruling  

Permit #17-012 – Meadowbrook Manor of Geneva  
  
Dear Mr. Sheets: 
 
On June 4, 2019 the State Board accepted the permit holder’s request for the relinquishment of the 
permit referenced above.  You were advised by the State Board the permit holders must address 
the requirements of 77 ILAC 1130.770 – Relinquishment of Permit.  The Relinquishment of Permit 
#17-012 must be approved by the State Board before the establishment of Meadowbrook Manor 
of Geneva, a 150-bed skilled care facility, located at 37W220 Keslinger Road, Geneva, Illinois 
can be removed from the “Inventory of Health Care Facilities and Services and Need 
Determinations.”   
  
The State Board has scheduled the Relinquishment of Permit #17-012 for the August 6, 2019 State 
Board Meeting.  To be heard at that meeting we must receive the information required by 77 ILAC 
1130.770 by Monday July 15, 2019.    
   
If you should have any questions please contact Mike Constantino or George Roate at 
217.782.3516 or Mike.Constantino@illinois.gov or George.Roate@illinois.gov 
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
Courtney Avery, Administrator 
Illinois Health Facilities and Services Review Board  
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